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Middletown Rancheria

Tribal Historic Preservation Department
P.O. Box 1035
Middletown, CA 95461

February 21, 2017 Via Electronic Mail

Ms. Emily Hedge

Napa County Planning, Building & Environmental Services
1195 Third Street, Suite 210

Napa, CA 94559

Re:  Notification of Proposed Project Pursuant to Assembly Bill 52 (Gatto)
Vincent Arroyo Winery Major Modification; P16-00327
2361 Greenwood Avenue; APN:017-230-020

Dear Ms. Hedge:

The Middletown Rancheria (Tribe) is in receipt of your letter dated, February 15, 2017,
regarding the Vincent Arroyo Winery at 2361 Greenwood Avenue, Calistoga, California.

Though we have no specific comments at this time, should any new information or evidence of
human habitation be found as the project progresses, we request that all work cease and that you

contract us immediately. We do have a process to protect such important and sacred resources.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments to the above referenced project. The Tribe
looks forward to continuing to be a part of the County’s process.

Nothing herein should be construed to be a waiver of or limitation of any of the Tribe’s rights in
law, in equity, or otherwise. All rights, claims and remedies are specifically reserved.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Stephanie L. Reyes
Tribal Historic Preservation Officer

Phone (707) 987-3670 ext 115 Fax (707) 987-9091
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]uly 18, 2017 Napa COUn\Ly/ an .‘ng, BUlldlng

& Environtrerital Services

Napa County

Attn: Emily Hedge, Planner II
1195 Third Street, Suite 210
Napa, CA 94559

RE: Vincent Arroyo Winery Project
Dear Ms. Hedge:

Thank you for your project notification letter dated, June 2, 2017, regarding cultural information on
or near the proposed Vincent Arroyo Winery Project, Calistoga, Napa County. We appreciate your
effort to contact us and wish to respond.

The Cultural Resources Department has reviewed the project and concluded that it is within the
aboriginal territories of the Yocha Dehe Wintun Nation. Therefore, we have a cultural interest and
authority in the proposed project area.

Based on the information provided, Yocha Dehe Wintun Nation is not aware of any known cultural
resources near this project site and a Cultural Monitor is not needed. However, if any new
information or cultural items are found, please contact the following individual:

James Sarmento, Cultural Resources Manager
Yocha Dehe Wintun Nation

Office: (530) 723-0452

Email: jsarmento@yochadehe-nsn.gov

Please refer to identification number YD - 03142017-02 in correspondence concerning this project.
Thank you for providing us the opportunity to comment.
Sincerely,

Pl Dbl

Marilyn Delgado
Cultural Resources Director

Yocha Dehe Wintun Nation
PO Box 18 Brooks, California 95606 p) 530.796.3400 f) 530.796.2143 www.yochadehe.org



